Columbia, South Carolina
April 27, 1960

The State Budget and Control Board met in the Governor’s Office at 12:45
P. M. on Wednesday, April 27, 1960. AIll members of the Board were present.

Governor Hollings stated the purpose of the meeting was to consider
assignment of a room on first floor of the State House, now being used by the House
of Representatives, to the Secretary of State for use of the Securities Division
of his Department. The Speaker of the House had expressed opposition to releasing
the room.

After some discussion of the matter, during which Mr. Bates expressed
himself as believing that the Board should not oppose the House of Representatives
in the matter, Senator Brown moved that the room be assigned to the Secretary of
State.

Mr. Rhodes seconded the motion of Mr. Brown.

On the vote being taken, four members voted for the motion and one
against it.

The Secretary was directed to advise the Director of Sinking Funds and
Property of the Board’s action, and to instruct him to effect the assignment.

The Board then adjourned.
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